
 

 

July 2024 

 

Dear parents, carers and guardians,  

As another school year ends, and planning is well underway for next year, it 
feels like a great time to thank all parents, carers and guardians for your 
continued support for the school and its staff. 

Throughout the year there has been a real sense of teamwork and community 
spirit, from the various cake sales, sports days, family learning and gardening 
sessions, to the determination shown during the very wet but well attended 
summer fair.  

The governors visit Floreat at various times throughout the year, and it has been 
a real joy to observe the children embodying the Floreat values, mostly notably 
using their confident voices and demonstrating perseverance in lessons and 
assemblies.  

Throughout our termly board meetings it has been wonderful to hear about the 
many achievements and academic successes the children have made this 
year. These successes would not have been possible without the strong 
partnership built between the school and home; the teachers at Floreat 
strongly believe that children flourish when both the family and the school are 
working together, and this has been evidenced throughout the year. 

We end 23/24 full of pride for all the children that have taken part in the flurry 
of end of term concerts and performances and thank the community for taking 
time out to attend. Another highlight for the year was the school receiving the 
best possible Ofsted outcome based on an ungraded inspection a few days 



into the Autumn term, where the report noted that “the evidence gathered 
suggests that the inspection grade might be outstanding if a graded inspection 
were carried out now”. The graded inspection is due to take place anytime from 
September 2024 onwards.  

We also end the year celebrating our most impressive SATs* results to date; a 
huge well done to the year 6 children, teachers and families; wishing you all the 
very best in your new secondary schools. To everyone else, thank you again for 
your ongoing support, it couldn’t have been achieved without you.  

Enjoy your summer break, stay safe and the governors look forward to 
welcoming you and the teachers back in September. 

Deon Boakye 

Chair of the board of governors  

 

*SATs are standardised assessment tests administered by primary schools in England to 
children in Year 2 and Year 6 to check their educational progress.   


